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views of 82 individuals were solicited (38 respondents to key informant interviews, 43 in meetings held in 
the villages, and one by email).  The on-site visit lasted 7.5 days, and included a boat trip through the 
mangroves and to a turtle nesting site, as well as stops in Litembe, Kilambo, and Ruvula.   
 
Questions of the evaluation:   
The report does not contain a particular set of questions.  A comprehensive list of evaluation objectives is 
available in Annex 1: Terms of Reference and includes objectives on delivery, management, capacity 
building, institutional partnerships, UNDP support, financing and donor partnership processes, 
sustainability and lessons learned. 
 
Findings:  
The evaluation team has reached the following conclusions: 

• It is fundamentally a very worthwhile project. 
• A solid framework for the marine park is being established. 
• There is tremendous good will among most community members.  However, support is fragile 

and risks being lost if concrete benefits are not realized quickly. 
• A number of corrective measures need to be taken in the second phase if the project is to succeed. 
• The project team shows great promise of making a success of the park, if given the support that is 

needed. 
 
The main findings are as follows: 

• A good team is presently in place (although a new Technical Advisor is needed urgently) 
• The project has had good success in establishing the knowledge base. 
• There is a strong sense of ownership by Tanzanian government. 
• The project and the park are in imminent danger of losing the goodwill of the villages. 
• There have been serious implementation problems, including far too much interference from 

project partners in implementation.  Delays in the availability of funding and excessive control 
have resulted in costly delays. 

 
The evaluation highlights a variety of project strengths, including a supportive legislative and policy 
basis, support from the highest regional authorities, a well designed logical framework, excellent 
knowledge base, good awareness of marine and coastal environmental issues, involvement of villages in 
environmental management planning, etc.   
 
A number of implementation problems are also identified, such as raised expectations at the community 
level and a perception of broken promises, overly ambitious timetables, delays in conducting the fisheries 
and alternative livelihoods assessments, weak collaboration with key district departments, no M&E plan 
in place, lagging behind with the implementation of the project’s centerpiece – helping people move 
towards improved and sustainable likelihoods, etc. 
 
Recommendations:  
The evaluation makes three strategic and 99 specific recommendations and three strategic 
recommendations: 
• It is urgent to move quickly with concrete benefits to local people. 
• All project partners should take a giant step back, and delegate responsibility more fully to the project 

team to implement the project. 
• MPRU should assume operational responsibility for the Implementation Phase of the project, and be 

held accountable for project deliverables. 
 
The full set of specific recommendations is available on p. 27-34 of the report. 
 
 




